
Kia ora Whānau,
I hope you all are able to have a break of some sort over the
next two weeks. Many of our students have reported being

really tired and in need of a rest, and I am sure as parents you
feel the same.

We are all looking forward to more settled weather in Term 4
which will enable us to enjoy more outdoor activities.  We are
crossing our fingers for fantastic weather in November when
all the roopus go to Camp Adair for team building and fun

activities. The details are listed below. I would  like to thank the
RIS Board of Trustees for funding some of the costs for this to

enable all our students to participate.

Being eternally optimistic, we would like to remind all our
students that Term 4 is hat term. Please ask your child to dust

off their hat, in preparation for next term.

Hoping to see as many of you as possible at our Roopu Sing
Off on Thursday. I am very glad that I am not a judge as the

competition is fierce. 

Thank you all for your support over the term. Wishing you all a
safe and happy break.

Ngā mihi

Maria White 
Tumuaki
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Term 4 Day Camp - Outdoor Education Programme

We are excited to announce a special day camp for our students in Term 4 as part of
our outdoor education programme. The camp will take place at Camp Adair in Hunua

and is designed to promote important life skills such as teamwork, collaboration,
resilience, cooperation, building self-confidence, and taking risks in a safe and

supportive environment.

Date: November 19-21 2024 (1 day camp for all classrooms in Teams)
Location: Camp Adair, Hunua

Cost: $50 per student
Transport: Students will travel by bus to and from the camp

Payment options:
Direct debit

Eftpos at the school office
Cash

Please ensure payments are made by 12 November 2024. 
We look forward to a fun and enriching experience for all students!
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 AIMS Games 2024

 13,000 athletes from 373 schools across 27 codes making it bigger than the Olympics.

Aims was so much fun. I met lots of kids from
different schools and even some schools from
Fiji and Tonga. Everyone was super friendly and
helpful. Overall it was a great experience and I

was so happy to take part in such an awesome
event.

I achieved personal best times in the 200 m , 50
backstroke and 1 00 metre freestyle

 By Olivia Drower Rm 1

I had set myself a goal of a top ten finish. It was
the most intense competition with so many other

talented swimmers. but over my 11 events, I
managed 9 PB’s, swimming faster than I had ever

swam before. I managed my goal of a top ten
finish and got a finalist ribbon in my favoured
event 100 Butterfly. I also got 11th in my 200m
Freestyle,12th in the 50m Butterfly and 50m

Freestyle, 13th in the 200 IM and finished inside the
top twenty in all but my least favourite event, the

50m Breaststroke. I made my goal.

It was good catching up with my swimming
friends from around the North Island, and a great
opportunity to make new friends. I even ran into a
friend I had made at Sports camp while watching
the football. It was such an amazing event and I

can’t wait to do it all again next year. 
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Upcoming Dates & Events
THURSDAY 26TH SEPTEMBER - ROOPU SINGOFF

FRIDAY 27TH  SEPTEMBER - LAST DAY TERM 3
MONDAY 14TH OCTOBER - FIRST DAY TERM 4

MONDAY 28TH OCTOBER - LABOUR DAY
TUESDAY 29TH OCTOBER - TEACHER ONLY DAY 


